

1011 WESTERN AVENUE, SUITE 500 \\\ SEATTLE, WA 98104·1035 \\\\ psrc.org \\\ 206·464·7090

November 2, 2023

The Honorable Keith Scully City of Shoreline 17500 Midvale Ave. N Shoreline, WA 98133

Dear Mayor Scully:

Congratulations! The Puget Sound Regional Council has selected the following projects to receive Transportation Alternatives program funding.

PROJECT	AWARD AMOUNT	FUNDING DEADLINE
Eastside Off-Corridor Bike Network	Planning	June 1, 2025
	\$159,160	
145th Street Off-Corridor Bike	Construction	June 1, 2026
Network (Westside)	\$733,888	04110 1, 2020

Yours were two of 20 projects that were approved by PSRC's Executive Board in October 2023 to receive a total of \$23.6 million in federal funding. There is strong demand for resources to build bicycle, pedestrian, and other community-based transportation improvements in the region, and your projects performed well in PSRC's merit-based selection process.

Securing federal transportation funding for communities in the region is one of the most important responsibilities of the Puget Sound Regional Council. Through our merit-based project selection process, PSRC ensures that federal transportation funds are put to work on priority projects that meet local needs and help achieve the region's long-term goals for transportation, economic development, and growth planning.

We appreciate your leadership and great work by your staff to help these projects succeed. Together we're building a better system that provides transportation choices and enhances communities. I look forward to continuing to partner with you on efforts to help the region thrive for the long term.

Sincerely,

Josh Brown

Executive Director, Puget Sound Regional Council

CC: Tricia Juhnke, Public Works Director